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Comments on the proposed amendments to the By-Laws (received in March)
On November 18, 2008 ESTUS submitted its comments on the Consultative paper on the revision of the Pan-European structure. We believe that those comments clearly define our thoughts regarding the proposed changes in the Pan-European Structure. We firmly believe in and support a strong and united EI, one which can ensure an autonomous position of ETUCE in relation to the EU institutions. We see autonomy in ETUCE having the ability to independently choose, within the EI Statute, its own representatives to represent the interests of European trade unions against the EU institutions and to independently decide how, where and when they will spend additional membership fee paid by the unions with the purpose of dealing with European matters. We agree that the General Director/European Director/Regional Director should be formally appointed by the EI General Secretary.

The experience from the Warsaw Conference clearly showed that it is the financially strongest organization which can assemble the Bureau ETUCE according to what they want and where their interests lie. That is why we suggest the assembly of the Bureau is also defined geographically.

ESTUS welcomes the improvements introduced in the last revised version of the By-Laws. However, we would also like to propose the following changes to be made:

1. We do not agree with the wording in By-Laws 7.7 (c). We propose that it be changed so that the amendment of the By-Laws retains the principle of EI Constitution, which states that the amendment is accepted ''if supported by no less than two-thirds of the total votes cast.''

2. We would like ask the Bureau for an explanation as to why there is, in By-Laws 8.5 (c), a definition of »recorded vote«. What is the purpose of this? We see absolutely no reason for this definition; we believe it is superfluous and should be taken out of the By-Laws.
3. We propose a change in By-Laws 13.2 (b) where the only text remaining should be ''The General Secretary shall appoint the recommended candidate.'' The rest of the text in 13.2 (b) and 13.2 (c) should be deleted.

4. We would also like to ask the Bureau for additional explanation on By-Laws 14.2 (b) regarding the difference in payment of membership fees between organizations from EU/EFTA countries and the organizations that are not from the previously mentioned countries. Does that mean that it is the ETUCE Conference the one that decides on the difference in the payment of membership fees? Does that mean that the ratios between the membership fees of unions from the EU/EFTA countries and the unions which are not part of the EU/EFTA will remain unchanged? How does the Bureau justify the difference in membership fees? We in ESTUS are of the opinion that the abolition of duplication should see a substantial decrease in the amount of additional membership fee. We would like to point out yet again, that the unions outside the EU/EFTA countries do not find it acceptable for the fees to further increase, and the same is true for the unions from the 10 member states that joined the EU in 2004.

Kind regards!

Branimir Štrukelj, 
General Secretary, ESTUS
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